Glen Cove City School District - Board of Education - Brief of Meeting
Meeting Date: November 14, 2011

PERSONNEL ACTIONS:

Name Board
Action

Resignation of Stefanie Liptzin, Permanent Building Substitute, Connolly School, effective Approved
October 17, 2011 (close)

Resignation of Mark Indiviglio, Teacher Assistant, High School, effective November 22, Approved
20111 (close)

Rescission of Appointment of Brett Rubin, Credit Recovery Teacher (Math), High School, Approved
effective October 31, 2011

Unpaid Leave of Absence of John Pacini, Head Custodian, Landing School, effective Approved
December 27, 2011 - January 3, 2012

Appointment of Dawn Keenan, Part Time Special Education Teacher, Gribbin School, Approved
effective November 15, 2011 - June 30, 2012 or sooner

Appointment of Jan Canfield, Book Club, Middle School, effective November 15, 2011 Approved
Name Change of Middle School Club from Student Council to Builders Club, effective October | Approved
1,2011

Change in Job Hours of Eleanor Madsen, Teacher Assistant, Connolly School, effective Approved
December 1, 2011

Appointment of Lauren Quinn (Mathematics) and Joanna DeFelice (Math Substitute), Approved
Teacher for Credit Recovery Program, High School, effective on or around October 31, 2011

through on or around January 26, 2012 and from on or around February 27, 2012 through on

or around May 31, 2012

Appointment of Philip Caccamo, GED Program Teacher (Math/Science), High School, Approved
effective on or around November 14, 2011 - June 7, 2012

Appointment of Michael McGuirk, New Teacher Mentor, effective December 1, 2011 - June Approved
30, 2012 and September 1 2012 - November 30, 2012

Appointment of Erika Starr (JV Cheerleading) and Jeremiah Sullivan (Co-Ed Winter Track), Approved
Coaches (Winter), effective November 16, 2011 (2011-2012 school year)

Appointment of Carmine Rotolo, Permanent Building Substitute, Finley Middle School, Approved
Appointment of Olga Notskas, Substitute Teacher/Nurse Approved
Appointment of Kimberly McGovern, Substitute Nurse Approved
|Appointment of Teofilo Moreno, Substitute Cleaner Approved

Presentations

Debbie Manzione and Cheryl Hatala from PTA Council presented the Board of
Education with a gift of appreciation for their dedication to our schools and
community.

Karen Ferguson presented the Board of Education with a special book entitled “The
Death and Life of the Great American School System”.

Discussion Items

The Board discussed the following Sustained Focus Curriculum and Instructional
Management [ssues. This was a continuation of a prior meeting. Dr. Laria went over
the items listed below and addressed questions that came up.

URGENT AND IMPORTANT

Common Core Standards — Definition & Implementation

The Basics: Vocabulary, spelling, grammar, writing and research

ELA and Math Scores: BOCES Data Analysis, Reasons for Slippage, Professional
Development Towards Improving Practices

Northwest Evaluation Assessment (NWEA) as a Further Tool in Regular Assessments
and Indicators of Next Steps for Teaching and Learning

Grade Level Proficiencies

Academic Intervention Services

Data Analysis for Students in Honors, Regents, etc.

Effective Schools Research Implementation




URGENT

Response to Intervention (RTI)

Advanced Placement and SAT Scores

APEX program: Online Learning — AP & Credit Recovery

Honors Program (Grades 6 — 8)

Alternative Programs for At-Risk and Underachieving Students (Grades 6 — 12)

IMPORTANT

Curriculum Committee

Annual Professional Performance Review (APPR) Plan

Fine Arts Committee Recommendations

District Plan Re-Adoption

Professional Development Plan (PDP)

Athletic Committee Recommendations

January Regents Preparation (Algebra/Trig Regents Exam Action Plan)

The Board discussed the 2012 — 2013 Budget Development Timetable. The Board
made some recommendations and adjustments will be looked at and made.

FOpen Session: During open session the members of the audience had the opportunity to ask questions
and make comments on agenda and non agenda items.

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 18, 2011 at Connolly School

Submitted By: Ida Johnson
Board Secretary / District Clerk




